Sabin LUTC Minutes
January 6, 2021
7:00 pm
By videoconference:  https://bluejeans.com/673206638 
or phone:  1-866-226-4650, Meeting ID: 673 206 638

In attendance:
Rachel Lee
Asher Atkinson
Maria Hein
Kirke Wolfe
Kathleen McConnell

1. Maria reports that Emanuel Hospital plans to sell a lot to the City, and it is opposed by an organization representing the former homeowners who were displaced when Emanuel acquired land.  The organization wants a plan for restitution before a purchase decision is made.  The City Council was scheduled to vote on it today, but Maria does not know if the vote went forward as planned.  Kirke relates his recollection of some researchers’ conclusions about the history of that land acquisition.  
2. Maria moves to approve the November minutes, Kirke seconds.  Motion approved unanimously, Kathleen abstaining.  
3. Everyone is generally able to make Wednesday evenings, so we will meet on Wednesdays and revisit the question in the next six months.   
4. Short-term rentals. Asher is going to create a Weebly account and mock up a page on that platform that could be transferred to the SCA webpage.  Asher mentions that an Airbnb renter is soliciting information on Nextdoor about whether hosts are converting their short-term rentals to other purposes during the pandemic.  He may reach out to that person for information that he or she is willing to share.
5. Maria has made two attempts to recruit through the SCA’s email list.  Thus far, no volunteers have come forward, but she will continue recruiting efforts.  Rachel will send Maria the email information for some former Board members who might be potential additions to the SCA mailing list.
6. Tree Code Amendments.  Rachel reports that the City Council approved the proposed amendments in November.  Maria reports that she let Claire know about a property in the Beaumont neighborhood where the arborist found in favor of saving a tree that had damaged the adjacent neighbor’s property.     
7. Construction at 15th & Fremont.  Kathleen reports that she looked at the materials archived for the development, but did not find paperwork related to the trees there similar to the paperwork that occurred in her neighbor’s development.  Maria will contact Dean Gisvold for any insight or updates he might have.  Maria reports that they builders have done a reasonably good job of keeping the sidewalk open most of the time.  She has concerns about the southern set-back, because the excavation does not go to the property line, so there is not the full space of the set-back for firefighting access.  
8. At our next meeting, Kathleen would like to discuss the bureau assignments for the City Council members.

